VILLAGE MILLS EMERGENCY SERVICES DISTRICT

October 22, 2020

The Village Mills Emergency Services District met October 22, 2020 in the Wildwood Volunteer Fire Department Station. The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM by Vice President Liles. Present were Comm. Fisher, Comm. Wornick, Comm. McDonald, and WVFD Chief Odom. Invited guest Mr. Duane Bales.

There were no Public comments.

The minutes of the August 17, 2020 were approved. A motion was made to accept by Comm. Fisher and seconded by Comm. Wornick. The vote was unanimous to accept the motion.

WVFD The WVFD needs new members. WVFD Lost 3 members this year. Discussed expenses for WVFD that will be upcoming.

Building status More bids soon to complete dirt work.

Treasurer's report Treasurer's report was read. A motion to accept was made by Comm. Wornick and seconded by Comm. Liles. The motion to approve was unanimous.

Old and New Business:

Replacement for Comm. Walton. The Commissioners went to Executive session to discuss the candidate.
 There was a discussion of Mr. Bales qualifications and resume. A motion was made to propose Mr. Duane Bales to replace Comm. Walton. The motion was made by Comm. Wornick and seconded by Comm. Fisher. The vote to approve was unanimous. Vice President Liles will be submitting the request to the Tyler County.

The next meeting was set for November 17, 2020

A motion to adjourn was made by Comm. McDonald and seconded by Comm. Fisher. The motion to adjourn was unanimous.

General discussion The Commissioners discussed the increasing wildfire threat and providing a meeting to alert and inform the public about wildfires and the wldland/urban fire danger. Comm. McDonald will talk to the TFS about providing their team to do a presentation. The discussion will continue at a later date.